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Dear parents and carers, 
 
What a wonderful fortnight it has been. It is great 
to see all our learners, particularly the youngest 
members of our community, settle into the 
rhythm of school.  
 
We loved seeing so many families at our 
Welcome BBQ, Class Information sessions and 
Getting to Know You Yarns. Parents are their 
child’s first teacher, and it is important for 
teachers to hear those valuable insights that you 
hold as they plan the year together with their 
students. We hope that these opportunities were 
just as worthless for you in meeting your child’s 
teacher/s and the space where they will be 
working this year.  
 
Latham Primary School is in its first year of being 
an Affiliated School with the University of 
Canberra. On Tuesday, we welcomed 25 
preservice teachers and their tutor Michael to 
Latham Primary for their first Pedagogical 
Content Knowledge (PCK) class. This group of 
students will plan and deliver English workshops 
to students in Year 2 for the next 6 weeks. The 
university students start their class in our library 
together before moving out into classrooms to 
deliver lessons to students. Our year 2 teachers 
observe lessons and provide feedback to the 
preservice teachers.  
 
Last week’s workshops centred around getting to 
know students and gaining an insight into the 
where students are up to in their learning and 
perceptions around the subject area English 
generally.  
 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY  

Mon 19 School Board Nominations Close 

Tues 20 Breakfast Club 8.30 am – 9.00 am 

Wed 21 Meccano 

Thurs 22  Breakfast Club 8.30 am – 9.00 am 

Tues 27 Breakfast Club 8.30 am – 9.00 am 

Wed 28 Meccano 

Thurs 29 Breakfast Club 8.30 am – 9.00 am 

MARCH  

Mon 4-6 Year 6 Camp Borambola 

Tues 5 Breakfast Club 8.30 am – 9.00 am 

Wed 6 Assembly 
Meccano 

Thurs 7 Breakfast Club 8.30 am – 9.00 am 

Fri 8 Swimming Carnival 
International Womens Day 

Tues 19 Close the Gap Day 
Breakfast Club 8.30 am -9.00 am 

Wed 20 Meccano 

Thurs 21 Harmony Day 
Breakfast Club 8.30 am – 9.00 am 

Fri 22 National Ride to School Day 

School Contacts 
Front Office – 614 20077 

Absence Email:   
info@lathamps.act.edu.au 

Principal:  
Belinda.Andrews@ed.act.edu.au   

Deputy Principal:  
Natalie.Garrett@ed.act.edu.au    

Executive for years P & K 
Isobel.Short@ed.act.edu.au 

Executive for year 1 and Disability Education Program 
Eddy.bright@ed.act.edu.au 

Executive for years 2, 3 & 4 
Toni.Brammall@ed.act.edu.au  

Executive for years 5 & 6 and specialist programs 
Greg.taylor@ed.act.edu.au  

Business Manager:  
Samantha.chapman@ed.act.edu.au 

Latham School Board:  
lathamprimaryschoolboard@gmail.com 

Latham School Website: 
http://www.lathamps.act.edu.au/ 

Natalie Garrett K Thorogood  

Sujit Mukherjee Belinda Andrews 

Term 1 Week 4 
Date – Monday 19 February 2024 
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Throughout the year we will have more preservice teachers joining us for various 
placements as a part of their studies. These placements see teachers and preservice 
teachers working together to plan, deliver and evaluate learning for students.   
 
Hosting preservice teachers is a valuable part of the work that we do as teachers in schools. 
As all of us once where nervously walking into a school and standing in front of a class for 
the first time as we began our practical learning through our university studies. As lifelong 
learners, we can also take time to reflect on practice and current teaching taking place in 
university today.  
 
Reading is a powerful skill that we use in every day. Watching a child learn to read is a 
magical experience as they unlock a whole world of wonder and excitement. This process 
begins as young children recognises signs and symbols around them as they go about their 
daily lives. They cuddle up with a book as their trusted adult helps them to unlock some of 
that magic as they drift off to sleep. They begin to recognise letters and that those letters 
make sounds. All of this begins before they even come to school. As children get older and 
their skills develop further their reading menu becomes more diverse, as does their 
vocabulary. This knowledge begins to transfer into their writing.  
Daily reading is an extremely important part of a child’s journey as a reader. Research shows 
that reading 15 minutes daily exposes a child to over a million words over the course of a 
year.  
 
There are different ways to engage in reading at home. You can: 

• Read to your child. Choose books together and let them enjoy the experience of 

listening to stories and looking at pictures. Your child will bring home quality picture 

books each week as part of the Reading at Home program which you can share with 

them.  

• Read with your child. (you might read with your voices together, or take turns with 

pages) 

• Listen to books read by your child.   

 

Stay tuned for some drop-in sessions and resources to 

support your child’s reading development at home. 

Have a wonderful fortnight, 

 

Isobel Short 

Preschool and Kindergarten Executive Teacher 

  



 

 

Exciting Moments from the Past Fortnight! 

 

 

  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
During term 1 we are introducing a new Parent Portal, a secure online platform used to share 
student information between you and your child’s teachers.  
Using the Parent Portal on your mobile phone, tablet or computer, you will be able to:  

• notify us if your child is sick or explain an absence 

• book parent-teacher interviews 

• receive academic reports 

• receive our school newsletter 

• receive messages from your child’s teachers 

• make payments 

• access the school calendar and your child’s student timetable.  

You can start the sign up and identity verification process now so you’re ready to go. Head to 
our website for all the details at https://www.lathamps.act.edu.au/   

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.lathamps.act.edu.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


